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Coffee Morning Minutes - Wednesday 23rd June 2021 

Mrs Walters welcomed and thanked the parents for attending the Coffee Morning.

Mrs Walters introduced Mrs Gahir to parents and advised that she would be taking the minutes for this meeting. 

Mrs Walters advised that even though she has heard from parents that other schools are attending educational visits, she is reluctant to send pupils as they will be in close proximity when travelling via coach, train or bus and we have staff members and children who are vulnerable. Swimming lessons have been risk assessed, hence why these lessons are taking place and agreed as a borough. We do not as a school want to be in a situation where we have to isolate a class or year group due to an outbreak as a result of going on an educational visit so near to the end of term so it is felt far better to air on the side of caution until the end of term. We are currently looking into whether Ratha Yatra can take place and await a decision which is made by the London Borough of Redbridge in light of the risk assessment we have submitted to them.

Mrs Walters informed parents that the current Year 6 pupils would not be attending a residential this year and also informed that this was the decision of most schools in Redbridge. Year 6 will instead be taking part in an end of year performance of the Lion King Kids Production and participate in a celebration day on the last day of school.

Mrs Walters notified parents that an email had been sent to all parents regarding the Safer Streets Initiative and that this had also been advertised in the Ilford Recorder. She fully supports this campaign as some parents continue to park and drive inconsiderately in the adjoining roads. We have also had instances where staff have had to intervene and manage traffic to prevent children being hit by cars. Cameras will be set up on Carlton Drive and Carlton Crescent and parents will receive an automatic fine if you drive your car within the hours stated on the Borough website. Mrs Walters had hoped to have the Travel Ambassadors in this meeting to discuss cars that are parked around the school with their engines still running. She advised that the Non-Idling Campaign is in place to remind parents to turn their engines off as we have staff and children with respiratory conditions. The Ambassadors will be sending a letter containing further information to parents shortly.

Mrs Walters made parents aware that Mr Karia is promoting Bike to School week, which is due to commence Monday 5th July 2021, for all children and staff. 

Mrs Walters advised that Sports Day would be split into year groups and that parents would be unable to attend and she was reluctant to take the risk due to the vulnerable children and staff members on site. Other Redbridge schools in our hub have also decided on the same course of action.

Mrs Walters notified parents that reports would be sent out electronically on Monday 19th July 2021 via Arbor mail. Children’s attainment would also be included in these, for example whether they are below, at or above age related expectations.

Mrs Walters reminded parents that the last page of the newsletter contains safeguarding information. She informed parents that Ms Sahota leads emotional wellbeing as well as safeguarding. There are a group of TA’s who are ELSA’s who can help children should they need the extra emotional support for any reasons due to Covid, etc. KS2 were given an assembly regarding safeguarding which featured a video from the NSPCC, we are looking at presenting the assembly to KS1 and an edited version to Reception. Emotional wellbeing and safeguarding are also a part of PSHE and RSHE in school, hence it is always discussed.

Mrs Walters informed parents that Multi Skills and Football Club are the clubs that are currently running. Mandarin and languages as well as other clubs may start in the next academic year, however this will need to be looked into and risk assessed. Mr Mason is the new drumming teacher and Mr Das (the Tabla Teacher) will also be looking at returning next year. We will need to retrain club staff as they have been off for the duration of the pandemic i.e. safeguarding, health and safety and medical needs.

Mrs Walters advised parents that she was in discussions with the Trust regarding having Astro turf on the section of the field next to the train line for use during the winter when children could not use the field. There are no major works planned for the summer and site works will consist mostly of minor redecoration. The last major piece of work that took place at the school was the work for the roof.

Mrs Walters requested parents to post their questions in the chat as it would be an easier process to follow.

Parent Questions and responses in the chat (please note that questions and responses have been taken directly from the chat and no edits apart from removing names have been made):

Parent - Well done to all the travel ambassadors!!!👏👏

Parent - Hi Miss, Where can we get all the information (, sorry typo, where can I get all the information regarding booking the clubs?
· Mrs Walters advised that all information would be sent out once meetings regarding their timing and placing had taken place.

Parent - Good morning ! I have a question . If children are shy in public speaking , how does school tackle that? Thank you
· Mrs Walters informed parents that she aimed to arrange for Lamda Club to be up and running for the Autumn term. She informed that she had observed children in Reception using full sentences and children in Year 5 using strong sentence starters, for example ‘using the evidence from the text, I predict…’

Parent - Good Morning Can we have any sports club in lunch break
· Mrs Walters made parents aware that currently this is not possible. However, we are working with the Football Coach to see if this is possible during the Autumn term.

Parent - Year 3 are having assessments at the moment, is there anyway we can get the sheets back to us that are marked so I can work on what they do not understand at home as well? And how does this affect her year in terms of results
· Mrs Walters advised parents that the whole school (KS1/2) uses NFER tests which are not shared, however teachers share next steps based on the results of these tests in the reports that are sent to all parents. The school refer to the tests as a baseline and also use them to address any gaps in pupils learning.

Parent - Miss, any special farewell assembly/ program for year 6 students?
· Mrs Walters informed parents that the children would be performing the Lion King production for the parents and they would be given a special farewell assembly. There will also be a picnic on the field-weather permitting!

Parent - any news about Avanti secondary school
Mrs Walters informed parents that an email was sent to all advising of a meeting that would take place this evening with Nitesh Gor.

Parent - would driving into school lane during weekends will draw fines?
· Mrs Walters advised parents that more information on Safer Streets would follow in September, and yes fines would incur once the borough has implemented the system.

Parent - last question, sorry.. Regarding sun cream... Sun cream should be topped up when it is very hot and not sufficient enough protection if applied at home, can we send in any at all so they can top it up if need be?
· Mrs Walters prompted parents to apply sun cream before bringing their child into school and not sending the cream in with their child. If the weather is too hot, children will spend 30 minutes of their lunch inside and 30 minutes outside as there are not enough tress in the playground to provide shade. 

Parent - Fantastic Miss!!! It’s going to be very emotional time for them and especially for me... 2012 to 2021... a long memorable journey!!!

Parent - Thank you to all the teachers for all the hard work  specially in this difficult year and getting our children to a good level
· Mrs Walters notified parents that the data for Summer 1 is absolutely spectacular considering lockdown, the data is exceptional. She advised parents that they would be going through the Year 6 data this evening with the Educational Director. During the beginning of this academic year, it was decided that based on the 2019 data that our target was to be in the top 5% of the country.

Parent - Thanks alot for wonderful information

Parent - extension of previous question in driving...any idea what are the driving restriction hours?
· This information will be shared by the London Borough of Redbridge.

Parent - Thank you so much for all the answers, really appreciate it.. My children and I love growing our own veg and fruits, will this be introduced at any point in the school for kids to enjoy watching their vegetables/fruit grow in a patch at school? help them plant, water etc
· Mrs Walters advised parents that £2000 was awarded to the school by the Whole Foods Foundation for a bid we put in to grow our own vegetables and fruit. An area ( behind the year 3 classrooms) will be cleared during the summer and raised beds will be planted. Classes will be given a timetable to plant their chosen food to grow. Children will learn to cook the food they have grown and we will also be donating foods to vulnerable families. The Gardening Ambassadors will be in charge of planning this.

Parent - Please can you send us the e mail id of teacher  so parents can contact teacher directly to speak about child's mental health
· Mrs Walters advised parents that she would provide Ms Sahota’s email. Please only email her if you have concerns related to your child’s Mental Health. Mrs Walters added the email to the chat. She also notified parents to phone the school as it is also a safeguarding concern.
Mrs Walters - harpreet.sahota@avanti.org.uk

Parent - Hi.. Do school provide fruits for year 1 kids?
Parent - YES!! So excited! My kids will love that! It is so good to know where food comes from and understand the process and help others
Parent - That’s great initiative to teach children how to grow fruit and vegetables..!!!
Parent - just a suggesion/question. can children be taken out for "allotment visit" near the school?

Parent - Good morning Miss! I have question.if kids are not performing to the level teacher expects .some extra focus should be there t are to align them..Also everyday kids should feel like they accomplished intead of feeling that’s I will be failed if I don’t complete all question.
· Pupil progress meetings take place termly to look at all children’s data and to look at their performance in reading, writing and maths. We look at baseline data, reception and KS1 data to see if interventions are needed for children to reach their end of year targets. Children who are new to the country or children who have high needs will have individual targets.

Parent - Just a thank you note to you and your team for doing a wonderful job especially in last few months. Glad to have my children in Avanti

Parent - Is there going to be a summer club during the summer holidays?
· Mrs Walters notified parents that there would be no need for a summer club during the holiday as the data is good and we cannot justify the need for it. Also children and staff need to recharge for the next year.

Parent - It would be great if we can have more team building activities for kids so they understand to work as a team and distribute work. And also Thank you all for the support and learning.
Parent - Thank you so much MISS
Parent - Not an educational question, but how are you miss? I know the pressure of this pandemic is on the school and yourself, so we are grateful for everything you and your team have done and doing and we applaud you for being amazing! Thank you x

Parent – D. and I just wanted to say a big thank you to Mrs Shrestha and the entire team . I see a lot of confidence in him . He was very excited when he got Gold award from you . Really appreciate that you are getting involved in giving rewards to the kids. It is like a special ,memorable day for them.
· Mrs Walters notified parents that children are awarded with the Headteacher’s award if they show evidence of exceptional or inspirational work.

Parent - Miss, Awaiting to receive sport day communication from school for reception balta class


Parent-Any further information on online safety?
· Mrs Sivadasan advised parents that she had just attended an online safeguarding workshop and that she would email the key points and further information regarding online safety.

Parent - one quick question on Avanti Medows....can you please provide an update?

· Mrs Walters introduced Cimone Brown from Avanti Meadows and advised that she is the Head of School. Avanti Meadows is a brand new state of the art smart school. The Ofsted for Avanti Meadows went well on Friday 21st May 2021 without any recommendations made. Ms Brown advised that the school would be opening for Reception to Year 6 children now instead of just Reception children and that admissions would open on Friday 25th June 2021. Year 1 and Year 2 would be placed together, Year 3 and Year 4 together and Year 5 and Year 6 together for the first year of the school. She advised that the secondary school would not be ready and therefore the children would be housed at Avanti Meadows for the time being (from September 2022) and would then move to their new school when it is finished. Avanti Brooks will open as a primary school in the next two years. The Secondary school is closer to the current primary school compared to the new primary school that is being built. Ms Brown notified parents that Avanti Meadows would be a feeder school for the secondary school that is being built. Mrs Walters made parents aware that Avanti Meadows would not be a faith school but o course built upon the foundation of the Avanti Way.

Parent - I think my question wasn't answered. It would be great if we can have more team building activities for kids so they understand to work as a team and distribute work.
· Mrs Sivadasan advised parents that children work collaboratively in class. Children have talk partners and take part in a lot of teamwork activities in class, for example drama or when role play is involved in a lesson. We have also had the circus in which also involved a great amount of teamwork and of course the productions that we host.

Parent - Thanks a lot to all the teachers and for all the efforts throughout the year!!
· Mrs Walters notified parents that we would be having a 3-day review from the 12th July to 14th July 2021 and that children would be learning right up until the last day of school. This Review is to determine where we are as a school in terms of teaching and learning and how we can be even better. Our data is good due to the support we have from parents at home.

Parent - Thank you for the information, support and learning provide in this wonderful journey of kids.
Parent - one quick question on Avanti Medows....can you please provide an update?
Parent - Thanks a lot to all the teachers and for all the efforts throughout the year!!
Parent - Thank you for the information, support and learning provide in this wonderful journey of kids.
Parent - Thank you Mrs Walters and everyone at Avanti for your excellent teaching, guiding, helping , encouraging our children to become a wonderful human being..!!!
Parent - Thank you so much for all the support
Parent - Thank you so much for the information.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mrs Walters advised that parents coordination during the new dismissal procedure during rainy weather has been very effective, therefore going forward, we will be doing this whenever we have heavy rain.

Mrs Walters thanked all parents for attending and closed the meeting.
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